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Farm Notes: 

—Our tomatoes are just star�ng to come in, 

and should be full on in a few weeks.  All toma-

toes should be stored stem-side down on the 

counter for the best flavor and even ripening.  

We grow many colors but they all ripen to a 

deeper shade in a day or two. 

—We finished pulling our garlic last week, 

about six weeks ahead of last year!  It looks 

good and is curing in one of our barns.  We 

should have nice garlic for most weeks once it’s 

cured. 

—We are trying a new method of curing on-

ions, laid out in our greenhouse as pictured at 

the right.  Onions should also be in many future 

shares. 

—We are star�ng to pick a small plan�ng of 

beans, and everyone should get beans either 

this week or next.  All our varie�es can be used 

whole, we like them steamed or sautéed with 

bu+er. 

—Melons, peppers, and eggplant are all coming 

in soon, which kale & le+uce are headed out. 

—If you read this newsle+er, let us know!  We 

wonder some�mes... 

Rachel’s out of town, so here are some dude-friendly 

recipes from Eric: 

1. Cucumber.  Break cucumber in half.  Eat cucumber. 

2. Squash.  Cut up squash.  Sautee in bu+er & salt.  Eat. 

3. Tomato.  Slice up tomato, put on bread with mayo.  

Put basil & shredded cheese on top, toast it.  Eat. 

4. Beans.  See recipe for Squash. 

5. Potatoes.  Cut up potatoes.  Boil them.  Eat with 

bu+er. 

6. I’m sort of joking, but one of the big benefits of fresh 

local food is that it tastes great on it’s own or cooked 

very simply.  We certainly enjoy making some more 

complicated recipes some�mes, but some of our 

best meals are also the easiest to make. 



We are pleased to have our first third-year in-
tern this year, here’s what Sarah has to say: 
 
This is my third season on the farm, and I can't 
believe how much I've learned and grown in the 
time I've been here! One of the great things about 
Waterpenny is that, for the most part, interns are 
doing every type of work there is to do. You get a 
well-rounded working education that you just 
couldn't get as a full-time weeder or tomato pick-
er, the way some farms do things. That also means 
that you are essentially learning how to make an 
entire small business happen on a day-to-day ba-
sis, which is a very humbling experience. It feels 
great to have finally gotten to the point where I 
know enough to help things run smoothly even 
when Eric and Rachel can't be around. 
 One of my favorite things about being a 
farm worker is that I've been able to work with 
three teams of people since I've been here. That 
has been 13 people to live alongside in the last 
few years of my life, each of whom has taught me 
something irreplaceable and in some way changed 
who I am and how I see the world. It's impossible 
to hide who you really are when you're full-time 
roommates and co-workers. Though it can be frus-
trating at times, the good outweighs the bad. And 
how could it not? For the better part of a year, 
your life is each other, and the farm. Like the 
weekly challenge of getting everything done for 
the big market weekend -- you just find a way to 
make it work.  

Here is Sarah laying out tomatoes at market last 

summer.  We hope to have this many tomatoes 

again soon! 

We had another 3 inches of rain on 

Monday, soaking our already saturat-

ed fields.  Here you see water pouring 

across the end of one of our late to-

mato fields.  One thing to note is that 

although the water is moving, the wa-

ter is clear and free of sediment.  

While we have yet to mulch the toma-

toes, the squash field next to it is 

mulched, and combined with the 

raised beds we are able to essen�ally 

eliminate the erosion you would o=en 

see in this scenario.   Also in 2010 we 

had drainage �le installed across the 

we+est sec�on of our farm, which 

helps immensely to drain excess water 

away.  Before the �le we might expect 

this water to stay around for a few 

weeks instead of a few hours.   


